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 The Senate State Government, Wagering, Tourism & Historic 

Preservation Committee reports favorably Senate Joint Resolution No. 

111. 

 This joint resolution recognizes the date corresponding with a 

certain new moon following each year’s winter solstice as Lunar 

New Year in New Jersey.  Lunar New Year marks the beginning of 

a new calendar year as measured by the cycles of the moon.  Lunar 

New Year varies from year to year as the date corresponding with 

the second new moon following each year’s winter solstice, or the 

third new moon following winter solstice if an intercalary month 

intervenes. 

 Lunar New Year has been celebrated for thousands of years in 

many countries.  The holiday remains a culturally and historically 

significant celebration for many Asian Americans and Pacific 

Islanders.  Lunar New Year is traditionally an important time to 

visit family, enjoy food together, and welcome good fortune in the 

new year.  New Jersey schools currently have the option of 

recognizing Lunar New Year as a Confucian, Daoist, and Buddhist 

holiday. 

 Commemorating Lunar New Year recognizes the importance of 

this day for many New Jersey residents and the value of those who 

celebrate the occasion to this State. 

 As reported by the committee, Senate Joint Resolution No. 111 is 

identical to Assembly Joint Resolution No. 201, which was also 

reported by the committee on this date. 


